
 
SPECIAL MOTION NO.3 – NEW SANDS END ARTS AND COMMUNITY CENTRE 
 

 
 
Standing in the names of: 
 
 (i) Councillor Ben Coleman 
 
 (ii) Councillor Sharon Holder 
 
 
This council welcomes the Labour administration’s scheme to build a new Sands 
End Arts and Community Centre. It recognises that this important new facility will 
provide new arts, cultural and community activities and will add to the wellbeing of 
residents and to civic life in Sands End. 
  
The council notes the stark contrast of this with the previous Conservative 
administration which closed the old Sands End Community Centre and sold it off to 
property speculators in the face of massive opposition from residents, including a 
7,000-signature petition. 
  
The council is particularly grateful to the many residents who have helped with every 
stage of the development and design of the new Sands End Arts and Community 
Centre and welcomes the fact that the new centre will be run by local people for local 
people, with facilities and services chosen according to what they want. 
  
The funding for this was negotiated by the Labour administration from Thames 
Tideway and Chelsea FC and we thank those organisations for their support. 


